
BOARD OF TRUSTEES RETREAT 

 GARDEN CITY COMMUNITY COLLEGE  

 
Tuesday, October 11, 2022 

 
 
 

Trustees Present:       Dr. Merilyn Douglass, Beth Tedrow, David Rupp, Leonard Hitz, Shanda   
                                      Smith, Bob Larson 

 

Others Present: Dr. Ryan Ruda, President 
Marc Malone, Vice President for Instructional Services  
Jodie Tewell, Executive Assistant to the President  

 
The Board of Trustees met for special session at 6:00 pm on Tuesday, October 11, 2022, in the SCSC Kent 
Scott Conference Room.  
 
 
CALL TO ORDER: 
 
Vice Chair Hitz called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm 
 
 
HLC Accreditation Visit Prep 
The assurance argument was locked at 11:59 pm on Monday, October 10, 2022. Dr. Ruda and Dr. Malone 
have met with the Site Team Chair, and she confirmed this is a peer review with a team of five people. We 
will send out a confirmed schedule for November 7-8. 2022 when we get more information. Dr. Ruda and 
Marc Malone highlighted areas of the assurance argument that the Trustees need to be familiar with and 
discussed potential questions that may be presented to them during the visit.   
 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:33 pm.  
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